

CHAPEL BULLETIN

September 18, 2022

MASS SCHEDULE

St. Joseph's Chapel

Saturday 4:30 pm Sunday 9:30 am, 11:00 am & 7:00 pm (Student Mass)

Daily Mass (St. Kateri Chapel)

MW 12:10 pm TR 12:30 pm

RECONCILIATION

St. Joseph's Chapel

Tuesday 11:30 – 12:15 pm Saturday 3:30 – 4:15 pm And by appointment

CHILDREN'S LITURGY

St. Joseph's Chapel

during 9:30 am Sunday mass

CHAPEL COLLECTION

2022

Sept 11: \$1269

2019

Sept 8: \$1710

Your generosity is appreciated!

NO DAILY MASS THIS THURSDAY

Next Thursday is "Deanery Day" and all active priests in the Archdiocese will (unless excused), be at gatherings of the local deanery. Both Fr. Warren and Fr. Jim will be in attendance, and so will not be at the Kateri Chapel to celebrate. We apologize for the inconvenience.

THIS WEEK ON FORMED

Have you been using your subscription to FORMED? Instructions are on the back of this bulletin, under "at a glance." You might be interested in the following programming that comes out this week:

Padre Pio: Between Heaven and Earth

Based on the historical records and the personal testimony of his fellow friars, this is the amazing true story of the life of the famous stigmatic monk, St. Padre Pio, a contemporary saint who died in 1968. Filmed on location in Italy, starring Michele Placido in a moving performance, this film tells the whole story of the beloved monk from San Giovanni Rotondo, a place where millions of pilgrims now

Bible Study (Galations)

Dr. Michael Barber and Dr. James Prothro, professors of Sacred Scripture at the Augustine Institute Graduate School, study St. Paul's pivotal Letter to the Galatians.

The Legends of Robin Hood

The child of a reputable family and a faithful son of the Church, Robert of Locksley had no intention of becoming an outlaw. But the relentless cruelty and tyranny by the elite nobility of England demanded that someone rise up to give answer. And so Robert of Locksley became Robin Hood — a man thrown into a fierce struggle to balance his deep faith with a call to action in a violent age.

SPIRITUAL GUIDANCE

Visit us online

StJosephsCollege.ca

Explore your spiritual nature more deeply: Spiritual Direction is available for everyone at SJC. Members of the worshipping community please contact Sr. Elizabeth (elizabethfcj@gmail.com).

Chaplain

...

Fr. Jim Stenberg, CSB 780. 492. 4683 jim.stenberg@ualberta.ca

THANK YOU, READERS!

A warm thank-you to everyone who has been using the sign-up list for reading at mass. It has really reduced the last minute scramble!

IS YOUR CHILD PREPARING FOR THE SACRAMENTS?

St. Joe's lacks the volunteers to offer preparation for Reconciliation, First Communion or Confirmation. We recommend that you make use of the programs of a larger parish that is convenient to you. A celebration of the sacrament at our chapel is always a possibility, of course, and we would like to make this more attractive by organizing some kind of social activity for children who are preparing for their sacraments elsewhere. Step 1 is to find out who these children are. Step 2 is to find volunteers to organize activities. Step 3 is making sure these volunteers are properly screened and trained for volunteering with children.

So if your child is preparing for the sacraments elsewhere, please let the chaplain know by emailing him at the email address at the bottom of this page. Thanks!

BISHOPS REACT TO QUEEN ELIZABETH'S DEATH

The Catholic Bishops of Alberta and the Northwest Territories recognize Queen Elizabeth's death as a unique, historical and cultural moment. Her Majesty reigned as Queen of Canada for 70 years, nearly half of our nation's existence. During that time, she proved to be an exceptional Christian leader, a woman of prayer and devotion, who lived her vocation faithfully in service to God, to her family and to the Commonwealth. Furthermore, she (and her representatives) honoured and upheld the constitutional rights of all Canadians, including the freedom of religion, and as pertains specifically to Catholic schooling in Canada, supported certain protections and safeguards extended to Roman Catholic and other denominational schools to exist within the provinces of Canada.

For these reasons, the Catholic Bishops of Alberta and the Northwest Territories honour both the life and the death of Queen Elizabeth II, and we encourage all Catholic parishes and institutions within Alberta and the Territories to mark her passing with reverence and respect.

Let us all pray for Queen Elizabeth's soul and for the consolation of King Charles III and the Royal Family during this extraordinary time of grief. May she rest in peace.

AT A GLANCE...

The fall term is beginning, and new activities will resume soon.

Wednesdays, 2:30 pm: Mid-day Prayer (main SJC chapel)

Thursday, 7:00 pm: AA group. (Boardroom)

For information on the CSA (Catholic Students Association) email <u>uofacsa@ualberta.ca</u>

Information from Campus Ministry is <u>sjccm@ualberta.ca</u>

Go to formed.org to log in to our FORMED account ("Netflix for Catholics"). Enter your email and location (e.g. st josephs college chapel Edmonton). No password!

To donate online, go to https://www.ualberta.ca/st-josephs/giving/index.html

For pre-authorized giving, email elsie.liu@ualberta.ca

To check out the website, type the following in your browser: ualberta.ca/stjosephs

Twitter:@sjcuofa Facebook:SJCUofA

BAPTISM

Contact the SJC Chaplain at least 2 months prior to date of Baptism.

MARRIAGE

Contact the SJC Chaplain at least 1 year prior to date of Marriage.

SACRAMENTS

For other sacraments, please contact the SJC Chaplain.